



State of Vermont DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES

120 State Street Montpelier, VT 05603-0001 www.dmv.vermont.gov [phone] [fax] [ttd] 802.828.2000 802.828.2098 800-253-0191

Memo To:

Representative Sara Coffey, Chair of House Transportation

Representative Charles Shaw, Vice Chair of House Transportation

Senator Richard Mazza, Chair of Senate Transportation

Senator Thomas Chittenden, Vice Chair of Senate Transportation

Representative Martin LaLonde, Chair of House Judiciary Representative Thomas Burditt, Vice Chair of House Judiciary

Senator Dick Sears, Chair of Senate Judiciary

Senator Nader Hashim, Vice Chair of Senate Judiciary

From:

Wanda L. Minoli, Commissioner

Vermont Department of Wotor Vehicle

Date:

August 11, 2023

Subject:

Final Report on Secondary Enforcement of Minor Traffic Offenses Pursuant to

Act 106 of 2022

The above-referenced final report is due to the General Assembly on October 1, 2023. On behalf of the "H.635 Working Group" I am requesting an extension of the filing date to January 15, 2024. Over the past month our organizations have been directly involved with the recovery efforts resulting from the flooding events. In addition, our working group's participation, and guidance in making recommendations under this report has been invaluable. The working group has recommended we conduct Community Engagement Sessions, we agree. We anticipate hosting five sessions in different areas of our State, starting in mid-September. This extension request will allow us time to incorporate the community feedback into our final recommendations.

Cc: Jennifer Morrison, Commissioner of Public Safety Xusana Davis, Executive Director of Racial Equity